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Office of the Commissioner

P.O. Box 402

Trenton, NJ 08625-0402

The Honorable Alan J. Steinberg

Regional Administrator

United States Environmental Protection Agency

Region 2

290 Broadway- 26th Floor

New York, New York 10007-1866

Dear Regional Administrator Steinberg:

Enclosed please find proposed revisions to the New Jersey State Implementation Plans (SIP) for the Attainment and Maintenance of the 8-Hour Carbon Monoxide National Ambient Air Quality Standard and the 1-Hour Ozone National Ambient Air Quality Standard and a proposed annual Fine Particulate Matter National Ambient Air Quality Standard SIP. In addition, the 2002 Periodic Emission Inventory is being included for public review and comment.

These revisions are necessary to revise transportation conformity budgets for carbon monoxide and ozone precursors in northern New Jersey because certain key planning assumptions have been updated. In addition, the general conformity emission budget for McGuire Air Force Base is proposed to be modified to ensure that increases in activity at the McGuire Air Force Base conform with the ozone SIP. 

The New Jersey Department of Environmental Protection is proposing an annual fine particulate matter transportation conformity budget for northern New Jersey to be used by the Metropolitan Planning Organizations during the interim period prior to the establishment of fine particulate matter (PM2.5) budgets that are part of the PM2.5 attainment demonstration SIP due in April 2008.  

The proposed carbon monoxide limited maintenance plan for Camden County and the nine not classified areas provides the second ten-year plan for compliance with the 8-hour carbon monoxide standard.  

The proposed 2002 periodic emission inventory provides the foundation for air quality management planning efforts to attain and maintain the health-based National Ambient Air Quality Standards for carbon monoxide, 8-hour ozone, and PM2.5. 
A public hearing is scheduled on New Jersey’s proposal on March 31, 2006, at 10:00a.m. at the New Jersey Department of Environmental Protection, 401 East State Street, Trenton, New Jersey.  Written comments relevant to the proposal may be submitted until the close of business on April 7, 2006 to: Willa Williams, Bureau of Air Quality Planning, New Jersey Department of Environmental Protection, P.O. Box 418, Trenton, N.J. 08625-0402.

We are requesting parallel processing of the SIP revisions in order to have transportation conformity budgets available by the June of this year to allow the Metropolitan Planning Organizations to complete their conformity determinations.

If you have any questions regarding this proposal, please contact William O’Sullivan, Director of the Division of Air Quality, at (609) 984-1484. 

Sincerely,

Lisa P. Jackson

Acting Commissioner

Enclosure: SIP Document

c:  
Samuel A. Wolfe, Assistant Commissioner

bc:
Chris Salmi, Assistant Director


Ray Werner, USEPA


Sandy Krietzman, Bureau Chief


John Gorgol, BAQP


Robert Miller, NJDOT


Howie Geduldig, DAG


Richard Ruvo, USEPA
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